PERRYVILLE - SITE REPORT - FEBRUARY, 2020

To: Ty Mase, Superintendent From: Rob Fagerquist, Head Teacher
Kasie Luke, Director of Personnel R. Luthi, Site Mentor
School Board Members

Outstanding Activities and Events

This month saw many of our best laid plans thwarted by weather. Right at the start of the month, our
basketball team had to skip their flight to Kokhanok for the North-South Jamboree due to high winds here in
Perryville. Next, our preschool teacher Audrey O’Domin missed a conference in Anchorage, also due to
weather. The school photographer was not able to make it here as planned — more rough weather. Megan
Maloney had planned to go to Juneau for the Literacy Grant at the end of the month, but also had to scratch
her plans due to cancelled flights.

On the plus side, our basketball team made it out (February 27t to 29'™") to Naknek for a make-up meet for
the missed jamboree and had a great time playing ball and splashing at the pool. The team also put on a
Community Scrimmage before they left where student government sold Pizza-by-the-Slice, soda, and
nachos. A fine time was had by all. Furthermore, our student government organized a Valentine’s Day
Dinner on Friday the 15", which was also a great success. The students heard many compliments from
parents and community members, raised some money for our planned school trip, and, most importantly,
came together as a team and had a fantastic time. It was quite impressive to see.

Personnel

Five members of our staff took part in a Saturday afternoon CPI training session. All is well with the staff.
We are also excited share that all three certified staff will be returning for the 2020-2021 School Year!!!!

Standards Based System

We are largely on, or ahead of schedule. It looks like we are well on our way to a successful year. That being
said, we are well aware that time is accelerating and we still have a number of projects to complete.

Curriculum

We are passing levels at this point. To date, we have five students who have passed their math end-level
and moved on to the next course. We’ve also had five writing levels passed in the high school, and
completed all the requisite writing projects in the middle school class. The elementary classroom keeps
plugging along. They are getting a lot of writing done as well. Our preschool has been concentrating on
counting — and it shows.

Technology

All'is well with our technology. We replaced two fans on the DRS server rack. Otherwise, our laptops and
other devices are hanging in there.

Facility Update

Ron Richter recently spent a week here working on numerous work orders. We received a new pane for a
broken window in the teachers’ quarters, which needs to be installed. He also ordered parts for the sink in
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the elementary room. He put up a whiteboard, assembled furniture, and hung our school pictures (dating all
the way back to 1989), to name a few of the projects. All in all, the facility is in good shape.

LSAC Activity

Last month’s report is attached.

Volunteer Report

| would like to thank Megan Maloney and Gina Cristani for their help in the kitchen for both the Valentine’s
Day Dinner and the Community Scrimmage in their “spare” time.

Trips Planned

We are working on our South-side “mini-meet” for the week of March 23rd. We will be hosting students,
grades 6 through 12, from the three Chigniks. Our plan is to offer many cultural, employability, and
technology classes. Our Cultural Awareness level 10 projects include a traditional cooking class, an
orienteering course, and a fur-sewing class. The good people from the Becharof National Wildlife Refuge will
offer a salmon ecology presentation. Mr. Dube and Mr. Stark are working on technology classes, and Mr.
Welch has been invited to help students with employability.

Pupil Attendance

Our attendance remains strong. Thanks to our bus driver Dan for getting everybody here on time.

Student and Staff Safety

As mentioned, we are CPI trained. That being said, we have thankfully not had to use our newly learned
skills. Our safety record is solid, and we completed a fire drill while Mr. Richter was here.

Subsistence Calendar

This month’s LSAC meeting will include a discussion about next year’s calendar. As we look to be on track, it
looks like the shortened year has not had a deleterious effect on academics.

Other
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Volume 20 February 10, 2020 Perryville, Alaska
Pebruary is Gratitude Month CELEBRATIONS!
What are you thankful for? Ange completed a world record

shattering 60 ALEKS topics this
past week. She also managed to

pass a writing level in her spare

time. Nice going! Next step: the
end-level. You got this.

Student of the Week!
SPOTLIGHT on ...

SHARKY!

e had a blast playing Sharks and Minnows during our Fri-

day Teambuilding session. Look at all the smiling faces!

Iggy saving Ty from a terrible fate!
Nice Teamwork

Round and round we go ...

Notice; Our Sclool PlholoZrapler nad o cancel tis week’s trip ... we'l keep you posted
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February is Gratitude Month

What are you thankful for?

' —
SPOTLIGHT on .. et - K

VALENTINES DAY! |-

supervised our Val-

entines fundraising
project. She showed
great leadership,
and managed to

pass a writing level

at the same time!

Student of the Week!

ur Valentines Day Dinner was
great success. Our student
government came together as a team and eve-

rybody had a great time! Nice job, Team!

The elementary class finished their Space-books.

Way to go!

The kitchen

Darren taking was hopping!

orders ...

The crew enjoy-
ing a well-

Congratulations to Destiny for finishing all her math

deserved dinner

break standards.

NEXI lp: our vasketball team is oif to Naknek next week ior a Southside Jamboree. G, Fagles!
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What are you thankful for?

g

hanks to the anonymous student who posted this great

review of the Perryville staff. You really are showing the

spirit of gratitude that makes this place special!
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Remember! wier wavel gear is still in efiect! Be ready,

Nice going, Alec! You are  day, Devin!
our Student of the Week -

Our basketball team hosted
a Community Scrimmage

Gina is also having a birth- and Pizza by the Slice Sale.

day this week. We won't We had a great time and

say how old she is. (Hang raised some money for our

in there Darren!) school trip next year.

Eagles, ior travel on Thursday to Naknek (coming back on Saturday)
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